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Texas Department of Human Services ~
John H. Winters Human Services Center • 701 West 51st Street
Mailing Address: P.O. Box 2960 • Austin, Texas 78769

COMMISSIONER BOARD MEMBERS

MARLIN W JOHNSTON J LIVINGSTON KOSBERG
Chairman, Houston

September 30, 1987 VICKI GARZA
Corpus Christi

ROB MOSBACHER
Houston

The Honorable E. (Kika) de la Garza
Congress of the United States
House of Representatives
1401 Longworth House Office Bldg.
Washington, D.C. 20515

ATTN: Jane Smither

RE: Felix Riojas
701 Kinney
Corpus Christi, Texas 78401
SSN: 462-70-5986

REF: Dr. Hector Garcia

Dear Congressman de la Garza:

This is in follow-up to your telephone call last week concerning Mr.
Felix Riojas.

I am pleased to report that a food stamp Authorization to Participate (ATP)
card was issued to Mr. Riojas on September 25, 1987. The delay in
certification was due to the federal requirement to verify housing and utility
costs. His October ATP will be issued next week.

Mr. Raul Silguero, Regional Director for Inccme Assistance, in South Texas
will contact Dr. Hector Garcia to set up a meeting. At that time, they will
discuss the telephone system used in the Corpus Christi offices, future
dhanges that are planned for the Corpus Christi offices, and the need for
verification of certain data in the Food Stamp program. We hope that this
meeting will prove beneficial to everyone.

If I may he of further assistance, please advise.

Sincerely, OCT 0 6 1981

Winifred 0 ' Hara, Administrator
Division of Special Services 132-W
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